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Thank you to all who came out for our Winter Membership Meeting! We had 32 members
attend this important meeting, and I feel great accomplishments were made for our club. A
great morning with AMHA Senior Judge, Chris Bickford, proceeded our meeting. We all
learned much from him about ring procedure, show rules, dress requirements, stock classes,
driving tips – you name it, if it had to do with showing your horse we asked him and he
answered! Thank you, Chris!!!!

First off, I would like to apologize to our members who have made donations to the club this
year that I failed to recognize at the meeting. Lisa Brostad has donated a brand-new printer,
Christine Houts has donated a box of copy paper, Sue Moore is donating flowers for the show
awards, and an anonymous doner has supplied us with a new computer! Thank you so much to
each and every one of you! You are very much appreciated!

Our first event, The Schooling Show and Clinic, is just around the corner and is looking to be a
very exciting time. There will be classes in the morning to learn the ropes, and a show in the
afternoon to put your new skills to the test. There will be a used tack and clothing sale, so you
can get what you need for the upcoming show season. Tom Kimball will be there to sharpen
your clipper blades and to fix your broken clippers. Many thanks to Linda VanFleet and her
crew for putting this event together!

Our financial situation has not changed much at this time, and we were facing the fact that we
couldn’t afford to buy more ribbons for the last two shows. Dorothy Whiteman and Tammy
Osgood shared a new way of awarding participants other than ribbons. The membership voted
unanimously to accept their proposal. At the Western Washington and Grays Harbor Shows
when you come to the office to get your number you will be given a bud vase. The awards will
be a colored flower that corresponds with the placing, i.e. blue for first, red for second, yellow
for third, etc. You can place your vase on your table at your stall and see who can fill their vase
with the most flowers. And, as was pointed out, the prettiest bouquets will not be the ones with
all blue flowers but the ones with flowers of every color. A great way to brag about your
placings!!! Thank you to all of our amazing members who are stepping up to make this the best
year ever for the Northwest Miniature Horse Club!

Sheryl Peterson
NWMHC President

The World Show will award Honor Roll points! One set of points will be awarded Show                                             

Protest fee has increased to $200 Height Protested horses may be lunged for up to 15 mins 

2024 World Show Horse and Youth Qualifications remain the same as 2023 

Pay-To-Play World Show Qualifying fee is now $300/horse/show

Judges may stay on the show grounds in certain instances 

New Fees as of Jan 1st Amateur Card - $20 Youth Card - $20 Open Card - $30 Permanent Height Card - $50 Returned

check fee - $50
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UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS

 . 

If you have any questions, please contact Linda VanFleet before you send

entries to her. She needs 1 entry form for each horse/handler team. She will be

assigning a back number for each team. 

That way more than 1 person may show the same horse in classes where you

are judged 1 at a time; like Showmanship, Hunter, Obstacles. 

 We are permitting cross entries between Halter and Stock Type Halter. You

may cross enter between any of the driving divisions. Send an email to Linda

at VFMfarms@aol.com and she will email you the form.  

CAPITAL CITY 

APRIL 27-28 

SALEM, OR 

WESTERN WASHINGTON  

MAY 25-26

RIDGEFIELD, WA 

SCHOOLING SHOW 

MARCH 30

SALEM, OR 

PARADE

APRIL 13 

 MEDFORD, OR,

PARADE

MAY 4 

 MERLIN, OR 

Please make sure to share all types of events with the Publicity Committee, So that

we can make sure the word is getting out.  
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This article was published on http://www.equinechronicle.com please check them out for more great info. 
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ByLaws/Rules & Regs

Chair - Sharon Hardt

divemom5@gmail.com          

Year End Awards Committee

Chair - Katie Hansen

kathansencvt@gmail.com

Finance/Audit Committee

Chair -Sharon Hardt, Joanne Ross

Divemom5@gmail.com,

joanne@scottcreek.com

Show Committee

Chair - Joanne Ross

joanne@scottcreek.com

Futurity

Chair - Katie Hansen

kathansencvt@gmail.com

Fall/Winter banquet 

Chair - Beth White

bethwhite82@yahoo.com

Youth Committee

Chair Leslie White 

lesliewhite00@gmail.com

This show season we will have a photo wall set up at each show. This will be the

place for you to take all after class photos. Please use it for other photos as well.

Take pictures with all your horse show friends and family. Have some down time at

the show? Toss one of the silly props that will be provided on your horse and snap

away. Then please share these photos and hashtag the club on all our socials. 

This helps not only promote the club but this will also show everyone how much fun

we have at the shows. 

COMMITTEE CONNECTIONCOMMITTEE CONNECTION
Our committees are the backbone and the behind the scenes workforce that

keeps the Northwest Miniature Horse Club moving forward and in line with

current trends. Our hard working committee members plan and implement

shows, clinics, fun events, meetings and social gatherings.

If you have the time and would like to help the club, please consider joining

any of the committees where you think your skills could be helpful. 

Sunshine/Welfare Committee

Chair - Sharon Hardt

divemom5@gmail.com

Website Committee

Chair - Mary Houts

NWMHC.2023@gmail.com

Gelding Incentive Committee

Chair - Katie Hansen

kathansencvt@gmail.com

Publicity Committee

Beth White

bethwhite82@yahoo.com

PHOTO WALL PHOTO WALL 

mailto:joanne@scottcreek.com
mailto:bethwhite82@yahoo.com


We are hoping to start a show closet. This will be the place that

people can borrow show clothes. Maybe they are new to showing or

maybe once they paid the entry fee there wasn't money left for new

clothes. Maybe you want to try stock but don't have the right attire.

The Publicity Committee will set this up at each show and will clean

and store items after the shows.

  What we need from you is the donation. Do you have something

that doesn’t fit, isn't your style anymore, the kids out grew? Please

reach out to Beth at Bethwhite82@yahoo.com to make arrangements

to donate items. We want to have a wide selection of show clothes for

people to borrow. Our hope is to help everyone feel their best while

presenting their horses. 

Items we are looking for: Jackets, Shirts, Pants, Boots, Hats, gloves 

The Show Closet The Show Closet 

S P O N S O R S H I P S  

Do you know a local business that would donate?  We could use

all the sponsorships we can get.  

with a sponsorship these companies will get posts on our social

media, and shout outs at the shows. we will hang banners and

pass out flyers if they provide them for use. 


